



Santiago, August 5th, 2021


To:

Messrs.

Financial Market Commission


MATERIAL FACT


Empresas CMPC S.A.

Securities Registry Registration N° 115


Dear Sirs,


By virtue of the provisions set forth in Article 9 and Subsection 2 of Article 10 of the Securities 
Market Law, I hereby communicate as material information that in an ordinary session today, the 
Board of Directors of Empresas CMPC approved the execution of the project entitled BioCMPC.


The approved initiative contemplates an investment of US$ 530 million for the expansion and 
modernization of its pulp mill in Guaiba, Porto Alegre, Brazil, which will allow increasing the 
capacity of the current Line 2 by 350 thousand annual tons, simultaneously reducing production 
costs and consolidating that unit as one of the most efficient in the world.


BioCMPC also contemplates substantial improvements in the environmental performance of the 
mill, reducing water usage during the industrial process as well as greenhouse gas emissions, in 
addition to effluents, odors and noises, aligning these results with the Company’s sustainability 
commitments. The project, which already has all the necessary permits, will start construction 
works in September and contemplates a 26-month execution period.


Sincerely, 

 





Francisco Ruiz-Tagle Edwards

General Manager
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